VILLAGE OF WRIGHTSTOWN

SPECIAL MEETING VILLAGE BOARD

A special meeting of the Village of Wrightstown Board of Trustees was held at the Village Hall, 352 High St, Wednesday, 11/11/15  and called to order by Village President Dean Erickson at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call: Present – Dean Erickson, Sue Byers, Karen Curry (left at 6:45pm), Mark Leonard, 



Scott Reignier, Terry Schaeuble, Village Administrator Steve Johnson
Absent – Quin Cavanaugh
Also present:  Ed Byrne (Brillion News), Public Works Director Travis Coenen, Police Chief Perry Kingsbury, Fire Chief Mike Schampers, Shelia Bowers, Sharon Diedrick, Heather Martin, Dan Fritsch.
Discussion on Proposed 2016 General Fund Budget with Comments that May Pertain to the 2016 Water / Sewer Budgets –  
Forego the Closed Session as noted on the agenda.
S Johnson reviewed the changes incorporated to the 2016 General Fund Budget.  The General Fund Revenue has been reduced by the $140,000 one-time stadium sales tax rebate and $75,000 originally designated from the Reserves to balance the budget.  Six items were transferred from the General Fund Budget to the Capital Budget.  Those included but now eliminated are $10,000 to start the study for the Royal St Pat’s infrastructure; $5,000 maintenance work at the Fire Dept and $5,000 at Village Hall; and $10,000 for Economic Development marketing.  Remaining in the Capital Budget are $60,000 for road maintenance and $5,000 for IT-website upgrades.  However, the Capital Budget has also now been increased to include $12,000 for acquisition of downtown WDOT property; $6,000 for Mueller Park restrooms; and $15,000 to complete the compost site bringing that total to $1,973,000.
S Johnson provided various other schedules that included personnel or hourly wage cuts.  This also included the elimination of two Village Board members to result in a total of five versus seven.  (Dependent on Charter Ordinance this first may occur in 2017).  The overall cost reduction is approximately $45,000 but would still need to reduce another $91,830 to reach the allowable levy limit.  This indicates a need to subsidize or cut even more.  S Johnson further indicated the department heads were not in agreement with this schedule; however, the Village Board instructed him to make cuts.
The Village Board further evaluated some of the items in the Capital Budget to determine if they would be considered economic development to allow the use of a portion of the stadium sales tax rebate as there is a stipulation on its use.  Department Heads were then asked for their input.
T Coenen also provided a number of handouts and explained each.  These were:  Additional cost reductions to the General Fund Budget amounted to $38,200; Capital Improvement Detail for infrastructure, vehicles and facilities with their corresponding cost year / value and funding source; and salaries from 1996-2015.  The salary report revealed between the years 2008-2015 there has been a $0.93 cent increase to the average wage in Public Works / Utilities which equates to a $0.13 cent raise to the average salary.
P Kingsbury provided a handout of Talking Points for Municipal Court and explained the citation process with associated revenue to each entity along with how a multi-jurisdictional system functions.  Commented looking if other municipalities would consider coming to Wrightstown for their court.  Further indicated the Police Dept is a customer service.  Provided and explained the spreadsheet of costs with and without coverage of part-time officers and how coverage is allocated.  Consideration is being given to eliminate all part-time officers if cuts are required.  P Kingsbury further discussed the documents he had of the 2007 presentation to contract with the Brown County Sheriff’s Dept. (He was not an employee of the Village at that time.) Current rates would be required to have a true comparison for any consideration of a contract.  
J Brandt indicated with her retirement next spring there is an overlapping of employees at the present time to implement full training with the reconfiguration of employees.  A new hire started on October 5th.  It has not been fully determined if the utility billing and to what extent will be contracted out with Green Bay Water.  We do know initialization of Green Bay Water would be for the December 2016 quarterly billing with no changes in working methods of utility billing in the Clerk’s and/or Public Work’s Departments prior to that time.  With next year a presidential election, the work load will be greater as election laws, procedures and reporting has increased greatly.
The Village Board further discussed a potential $35,000 savings with no wage increases; retention of employees; cutting hours and/or positions; no fat to cut from the budget as department heads have been frugal all these years thus the need to cut personnel; and still short on the levy limit even with employee cuts.
Determined each department head will discuss the best choice for their own department – accept the wage increase in 2016 with the cuts in staff or freeze the current wage in order to not have cuts.  Police Dept also have option to proceed with all full-time employees and no part-time officers.

Another Special Village Board meeting will be scheduled for Monday, November 16th at 6:00 with those answers.  This budget will be reviewed again without the $140,000 tax relief to present a true picture.

CLOSED SESSION – Motion by M Leonard, second by S Byers to proceed into CLOSED SESSION pursuant to Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1)(c) considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility – Clerk/Treasurer Jean Brandt.  Roll call vote – Ayes: S Byers, M Leonard, S Reignier, T Schaeuble, D Erickson; Nays – None; Absent – Q Cavanaugh, K Curry.  Motion carried.  (8:08 pm)

OPEN SESSION – Motion by M Leonard, second by S Reignier to reconvene into OPEN SESSION.  Roll call vote – Ayes: S Byers, M Leonard, S Reignier, T Schaeuble, D Erickson; Nays – None; Absent – Q Cavanaugh, K Curry.  Motion carried.  (8:55 pm)

ADJOURN – Motion by S Reignier, second by M Leonard to adjourn.  Motion carried.  (Adjourned 8:55 pm)
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Jean A Brandt


Clerk/Treasurer
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